Regular Board Meeting 
October 12, 2020
President Roseth called the meeting to order at 5 p.m.
Present:  Larry Lythjohan, Steve Roseth, Donna Linberg, Cathy Rose, Kevin Mortenson, Sheryl Narva, Erika Kessel, Brandon Risch, Erica Kraemer, Mindy Hess & Wendy Bue
Absent:  Attorney Radcliffe & Village officer 
Visitors:  Jeff Eide (B-T Superintendent), Jeff Stalheim (B-T School Board Member), Casey Stalheim & Marilyn Curran 
Jeff Eide & Jeff Stalheim-Referendum: Presented a fact sheet handout and displays for the board members to discuss the B-T School referendum. Jeff Eide started the ball rolling discussing the history of why we are having this referendum. The total cost for all United Campus additions and improvements is $4,145,000; additions are:   Day care facility, 6th Grade Classrooms, Life Skills Classroom, Business Education Classroom & a Baseball field. Improvements are:  Elementary playground, School Health services bathroom in the middle/high school office, Scene shop storage for the auditorium and more & two (2) sections of roof replacement for the 1999 addition.
With the interest rates at a historical low refinancing the current debt service would extend the term of building debt by three (3) years, avoiding an increase in building debt tax obligation. The Blair Taylor School Board believes the additional three years of cost-neutral debt service is worthwhile to provide the additional daycare community support, structural educational improvements & capital improvements.  The new daycare facility would have up to 50 children and provide at least a minimum of 6 new jobs. There is a short 4-minute video about the referendum on the B-T School website and any questions or concerns you can contact Jeff Eide at the school.  An open discussion session has been scheduled for October 21 for the general voting public; two (2) sessions will be held starting at 6:30 & then again at 7:45 p.m. here at the Community Center.
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd E. Kessel, 6 yes votes and motion carried.  

Officer’s Report:  No officer present.  The patrol log and monthly report were emailed to the clerk and sent in the trustee’s packet. The monthly report will be filed with the minutes.  
Maintenance Report:  Brandon Risch
· Getting stuff ready for winter
· Discharging the sewer ponds.

· Winterizing the park this week.

· Hydrant flushing on Wednesday & Thursday of this week.

· L. Lythjohan had a question for Brandon about Lofgren’s push blade at Kling’s.  

Library Report:  Mindy Hess was present and the report will be filed with the minutes. They had two (2) board members resign-Dennis Egness & Jim Hendrickson.  The five (5) member board for the library will consist of:
President-Dan Schultz

Secretary-Shane Rose

Treasurer-Gloria Schultz

School District Representative-Billie Koxlien

Trustee-Donna Linberg

A time change of regular library meeting to 4:00 p.m. on the second Monday of every other month, or on a date and time set by the board at the previous meeting.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve the five-member board listed and change of hours for the library board meeting, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Park & Rec: Mara Peterson was not present and no report.
Personnel:  A special closed session board meeting with the Village attorney will be held on October 19th at 4:30 p.m. for employee evaluations. 
Public Services: Fire District Budget meeting will be held at the Fire Department on October 19th at 7 p.m. 
Clerk’s Report:  W. Bue
· Trick or Treat will be on October 31st from 4 to 7 p.m.

· Asking the board to purchase the new voting machine this year instead of budgeting for it 2021; the clerk would like to use the purchase for an election subgrant or Routes to Recovery to re-imburse the village the purchase price.  C. Rose asked the clerk how would this be paid for? The clerk asked if she could find some options if the board would consider approving voting machine at special board meeting on October 19th.  They agreed to look at the options.
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  L. Lythjohan made the motion to approve the treasurer’s report as received, 2nd E. Kessel, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 9,404.69; Water $ 7,442.47 & Sewer $ 6,343.80   E. Kessel made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
New Business:
Incentive Package to Retain Village Clerk:   S. Narva made a motion to offer the clerk (Wendy Bue) 30 hours a week, State retirement (if eligible) & continuation of current compensation, PLT hours & Holiday pay for Thanksgiving & Christmas. The new office hours for the Clerk will be Monday & Wednesday 12:30 to 5:00 p.m.; Tuesday & Thursday 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. & Friday 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Operator’s License:   Received one (1) application:  Jolene Darst.  The trustees received a copy of the application.     K. Mortenson made a motion to approve the operator license, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Temporary Dumpster Permits:  Discussed the one (1) permit authorized by the village clerk.

L. Lythjohan made a motion to adjourn, 2nd E. Kessel, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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